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Question 

 

Further to provisions of Standing Orders 10, Contents of question, and 11, Submission of question to be 

answered in writing, and the answer to Oral Question 9/2019 will the Chair advise - 

 

(a) whether the Greffier refers 100% of all questions submitted by Members to the Bailiff, and if not, 

why not; 

(b) whether the Bailiff personally carries out an assessment on 100% of all written questions submitted 

by Members, to form an opinion on whether they contravene Standing Orders, and if not, why not; 

(c) if the Bailiff does not personally assess all written questions for compliance with Standing Orders, 

who undertakes such assessment and where is the delegation of this responsibility recorded; and 

(d) whether, based on the answers to the above questions, she considers it necessary or not to amend 

Standing Orders or working practices, so that they are consistent with each other? 

 

Answer 

 

The majority of written (and oral) questions do not engage Standing Order 10 (Contents of question) or can 

be easily amended to bring them into compliance with that Standing Order. It is a longstanding convention 

that most questions are approved for publication on the Order Paper by the Greffier, with only certain 

questions being referred to the Bailiff. These include any question which the Greffier thinks might 

contravene Standing Orders, questions to the Attorney General, and all urgent oral questions. This is a 

pragmatic use of time, especially given the tight timescale for the tabling and answering of questions. 

 

Any Member may challenge the orderliness of a written or oral question, in which case the matter is referred 

to the Bailiff, who makes a ruling. 

 

In relation to the specific questions posed by Deputy Wickenden the answers are: 

 

(a) no, for the reasons set out above, 

 

(b) no, for the reasons set out above, 

 

(c) the Greffier. The delegation of responsibilities in this area is a matter decided between the Bailiff 

and the Greffier and it is a long-standing practice which is not formally recorded. 

 

(d) Although there is a slight divergence between the system for approving questions set out in 

Standing Orders and what happens in practice, the Committee has received no feedback to suggest 

that this inconsistency causes any problems in practice. It will be up to the new Privileges and 

Procedures Committee to decide whether to bring forward a change in Standing Orders in the new 

Assembly. 

 

https://statesassembly.gov.je/SiteCollectionDocuments/States%20Assembly/2022.03.04%20Standing%20Orders%20of%20the%20States%20of%20Jersey.pdf
https://statesassembly.gov.je/assemblyquestions/2019/(9)%20sen%20mezec%20to%20ppc%20re%20how%20questions%20from%20elected%20states%20members%20are%20approved%20or%20disallowed.pdf

